

Jan Mayen Expedition

Detailed Schedule for Yacht Sumara of Weymouth

Greenwich to Jan Mayen and return.

Version 120301

Subject to continuous change. New items are shown in bold red. Alterations are shown in red. Past events are shown in blue.

Dated 1st March 2012

From	To	Distances TBC approx. only	Departure Date	Arrival Date	Crew	Confirmed	Difficulty Out of ten
Greenwich	Queenborough	40			Terry Newman	Yes	2
Queenborough	Gillingham	8			Terry	Yes	1
Gillingham	Harwich	40					2
Harwich	Walton on the Naze	10			Richard and Sue	DNH	1
Walton on the Naze	Shotley	10					1
Shotley	Stonehaven (visit Wendy and Emily)	450	Saturday 19 th June 2010	Friday 25 th June 2010	Hannah and Alexander	Yes	5
Stonehaven	Bergen	400	Monday 28 th June	Saturday 3 rd July	Hannah and Ray	Yes	6
Bergen	Oslo	By train!	Monday 5 th July 1500ish get in late.	Thursday 8 th July 0815 leave.	Vidar and Anette	Yes	0
Bergen	Bergen	Cruise	Evening Thursday 8 th July	Sunday 11 th July	Fortune- sadly unable to make it now	Yes	2

Bergen	Bergen	Cruise around	11 th July	Friday 16 th July	Catherine Goodley	Yes	2
Bergen	Shetlands	250	Saturday 17 th July	Thursday 22 nd July	Big JoHn		6
Shetlands	Fair Isle	40	Monday 26 th July	Tuesday 27 th July	Big JoHn		4
Fair Isle	Ullapool	180	Thursday 29 th July	Sunday 1 st August	Big JoHn		5
Ullapool	Oban	140	Tuesday 3 rd August	Tuesday 10 th August	Simon Anna – unable to make it. Hannah –unable to make it Big JoHn stays on	Yes Yes	3
Oban	Oban		24 th September		Lift out boat		
London	London		22 nd October		Technical Climbing Meeting	Yes	
London	London		23 rd October		Purchase boots and crampons		
Bexhill	Bexhill		14 th November		Half Marathon. Charlotte, John, Tim and Alasdair.	Yes	All in under two hours
Brecon Beacons	Brecon Beacons		4 th December	5 th December	Long distance walk. Tim, Alex, Hamish, Megan, John, Charlotte, Gudrun, James Garner, Jeremy White, Paul Elliott		
2011							
TBC	TBC		27 th December		Half Marathon TBC. Cancelled.		
Chamonix	Chamonix		8 th January	9 th January	Glacier training with Dave Hollinger, John and Charlotte	Yes	
London Boat Show	London Boat Show		15 th January	15 th January	Look at survival suits for Charlotte, possible new dingy		
Watford	Watford		6 th February	6 th February	Half Marathon John Halsall Alasdair Flint, Charlotte, Liam	Yes	

London	London		9 th February	9 th February	Talk at Cruising Association on sailing to Iceland	Yes	
London	London		10 th February	16 th February	Wendy and Emily to visit London		
Dunstaffnage	Dunstaffnage		18 th February	21 st February	Alasdair, take anchor and chain to Scotland, fit chocks if possible. Bring back cooker and mattresses.		
Steyning	Steyning		6 th March	6 th March	Very hilly half marathon with 240m climbs. Alasdair and Charlotte so far.	Yes	
Northumberland	Northumberland		2 nd April	3 rd April	Camp on Charlottes family farm on Friday evening, Walk the Cheviots on Saturday, Return on Sunday	YES	
Bath/Bristol	Bath/Bristol		9 th April	9 th April	This was going to be a catch up visit to see Tim but John has spotted a full marathon in Bath which looks appealing. Looks like it might be on! Catch up while we are running?		
Dunstaffnage	Dunstaffnage		21 st April	5 th May	Revarnish and Relaunch Sumara.	YES	
Dunstaffnage	Dunstaffnage		3 rd May		Relaunch Day		
Dunstaffnage	Dunstaffnage		4 th May				20 th Aniversary of owning Sumara. Needs a celebration.
Norwegian Church Rotherhithe	Norwegian Church Rotherhithe		14 th May	14 th May	Pre-Departure meet and meal		Don't miss this!
Needles	Needles		5 th June	5 th June	Needles Half Marathon. Later than usual. Will not be possible for me.		
Dunstaffnage	Dunstaffnage	N/A	1st June		Alasdair	Yes	Prepare Sumara
Dunstaffnage	Ullapool	140	7th June	15th June	Peter plus Torsten	Yes	4
Ullapool	Faroes	250?	17th June	20th June	Peter plus maybe Sarah	Yes	5

Faeroes	Faeroes	N/A	22 nd June	22 nd June	Peter has booked his return flight	Yes	Flight Booked
Faroes	Faroes		25 th June	25 th June	John flies out to Faroes. Flight now booked. Arrival time 2030.	Yes	Flight Only
Faroes	Jan Mayen	600?	28 th June	7 th July	John Halsall Sarah as boat minder - what a job!	Yes Yes	10+ Danger of ice, storms and dense fog with no refuge.
Jan Mayen	Beerenberg	Anchored	7 th July 2011	14 th July 2011	Charlotte, John and myself plus Tim and Thembi crew to make an attempt on the summit guided by Runar from Borea Adventures. Sarah to look after Sumara at anchor while we are climbing. Sumara and Thembi will leave for Greenland after the climb and a suitable recovery period.	Yes – Permission now granted	Very hairy anchorage with no guarantee of shelter from changing wind. Exposed to swell. Dingy landing potentially involving capsizes.
Jan Mayen	Iceland		14 th July	17 th July	Borea Adventures leave Jan Mayen for Iceland	Yes	Sarah returns to Iceland
Jan Mayen	Scoresby Sund or if ice is greater than 3/10 proceed south towards free ice maybe Ammassalik There is an airport here.	Variable	14 th July	20 th July	John and Charlotte	Yes	10+ Danger of entrapment in pack ice or hitting bergs bits in fog. Lack of provisioning facilities and fresh water shortage
Greenland	Greenland	-	20 th July		John flies back from Scoresby Sund. Flight booked from Constable Point 20 th July	Yes	Flight only. This flight is refundable.
Reykavik	London		21 st July		John Flies from Reykavik	Yes	This flight not refundable

Greenland	Iceland	400	22 nd July	28 th July	Charlotte plus maybe one. Maybe Millie/Jerry	TBC	Danger of drift ice and in track of deep depressions Inevitably leading to strong gale or storm force winds 9
Iceland, Reykjavik then to Vestmannaeyja	St Kilda	600	5 th August	10 th August???	Ray Gudrun	Confirmed Confirmed	8
St Kilda	Dunstaffnage or maybe further south.	100	12 th August	14 th August	Ray Gudrun	Confirmed Confirmed	7
Cholsey Classics	Cholsey Classics	N/A	16 th September	18 th September	John and Selma et al	Confirmed New Date	
Jan Mayen Bash	Jan Mayen Bash	N/A	29 th October	29 th October	All Welcome	Yes	
2012							
Watford Half Marathon	Watford Half Marathon	13	5 th February	5 th February	John Halsall, Liam, Alasdair	Yes	Cancelled due to snow, such a shame
Tilman Medal Award	Tilman Medal Award		1 st March	1 st March	Tim Loftus, Alasdair	Yes	Royal Thames Yacht Club Dinner
New Forest	New Forest		11 th March	11 th March	John, Grit, Charlotte, Alasdair	Yes	18 mile trial race
Cruising Association Talk	Cruising Association Talk		21 st March	21 st March	Alasdair	Yes	Giving Talk on Jan Mayen
Dunstaffnage	Dunstaffnage		29 th March	11 th April	Alasdair		Varnish and re-launch Sumara
Bath Beat	Bath Beat	26	14 th April	14 th April	John, Alasdair, Charlotte? Tim? Grit?	Some Yes some TBC	Full Marathon, run not stopping for curry and cakes this time!
Greenwich	Dunstaffnage		16 th May	16 th May	Alasdair	Yes	Drive to Scotland to prepare for SIPR
Oban	Troon		18 th May	21 st May	Alasdair, Grit, Charlotte, John and Liam	Yes most TBC some	Scottish Islands Three Peaks Race, Three mountain marathons joined up by some well hairy sails
Troon	Greenwich		22 nd May	22 nd May			Return to Greenwich
Greenwich	Troon		15 th June		Alasdair		Travel to Troon to prepare boat
West Coast Option TBC Depending on Weather Forecast and work situation							
Troon	Cambeltown		18 th June		James Garner?	TBC	5
Cambeltown	Lough Foyle		20 th June		James Garner		6

Lough Foyle	Toty Island		22 nd June		James Ganer		
Toty Island	Donegal Bay		24 th June		James Garner		6
Donegal Bay	Blacksod Bay		27 th June				
Blacksod Bay	Slyne Head		29 th June				
Slyne Head	Arran Islands		2 nd July				
Aran Islands	Dingle		4 th July		Torsten		6
Dingle	Bantry Bay – Castletown?		7 th July				
Bantry	Sherkin		9 th July		Visit Sherkin and hopefully meet up with Fran and Alice.		
Sherkin	Castle Haven		11 th July				
Castle Haven	Scillies		15 th July				6
Scillies	Falmouth		20 th July				6
Falmouth	Fowey		23 rd July		AVAILABLE – nice South coast gentle cruising with the prevailing wind.		3
Fowey	Plymouth		25 th July				
Plymouth	London		27 th July		Return to London to be on duty during Olympics?		
Irish Channel Option (if strong Westerlies are forecast) SUBJECT TO MASSIVE CHANGE!!!							
Troon	Bangor		18 th June			yes	James Garner for a weeks sailing
Bangor	Carlingford Lough		20 th June				
Climbing Mourne Mountains			22 nd June				
Carlingford Lough	Howth		24 th June				
Howth	Dunmore East		27 th June				
Dunmore East	Cork		29 th June				
Cork	Castle Haven		1 st July				
Castle Haven			5 th July			Yes	Alasdair flies back for Peters wedding.
London	London		7 th July			Yes	Peters Wedding.
			8 th July			Yes	Jannicke Flies out with me
Sherkin	Scillies		8 th July				
Scillies	Falmouth		14 th July				
			15 th July				Jannicke returns to London
Falmouth	Fowey		16 th July				
Fowey	Plymouth		18 th July				

Plymouth	Salcombe		20 th July			
Salcombe to	Dartmouth		22 nd July			
Dartmouth	Brixham		24 th July			
Brixham	London		26 th July			
Return to boat after the Olympics to bring it up the coast. Dates TBC						
Weymouth	Yarmouth				Terry Newman and Alan Riley – Re-enactment of our first sail in Sumara	2
Yarmouth	Chichester				AVAILABLE – nice South coast gentle cruising with the prevailing wind.	1
Chichester	Boulogne				AVAILABLE	3 Crazy golf
Boulogne	Ramsgate				AVAILABLE	3
Ramsgate	Queenborough				AVAILABLE	3
Queenborough	Greenwich				AVAILABLE	2

Contact details:

Alasdair Flint,
5, Conduit House,
Hyde Vale,
Greenwich,
LONDON SE10 8HW

alasdair@flints.co.uk

Mobile 079313 76140
Work 020 7703 9786 ext 229
Satellite Phone 881622445269
Email at sea alasdair@uuplus.net
Work fax 020 7708 4189